
 
May 2, 2025 

 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Franklin County Fiscal Court Package Treatment Plant 
Decommissioning Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is 
the Franklin County Fiscal Court, located at 321 W. Main Street, Frankfort, Kentucky, 40601.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the six outdated and failing package 
wastewater treatment plants (WWTPs) targeted for decommissioning struggle to meet permit 
limits due to their deteriorated condition. Redirecting the wastewater flow from these facilities to 
the City of Frankfort’s regulated municipal treatment system reduces the risk of untreated or 
poorly treated discharges, ensuring compliance with federal water quality standards. 
 
This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Title VI of the Clean 
Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 
 
I certify that neither I nor anyone in my immediate family has any financial interest in this 
project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
James Comer 
Member of Congress 
 
 


